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16 LVFC members met on Wednesday for their weekly "430 Club" meeting. The meeting began at 7 PM 

with a representative prayer by Mrs. Rachel McDaniel. Reverend Doo, the officiator, began with an 

inspiring story of a Korean Congressman named Kyu Hwan Kim whose life was turned around by True 

Father at an early age. Mr. Kim gave the congratulatory remarks at one of True Mother's recent events. 

 

Members then watched a testimony from Tribe-Net of Joe and Sun Willetts, a couple from Kentucky. The 

Willetts couple successfully fulfilled more than 430 couples and were one of the first families to do so in 

the United States. Mrs. Willetts shared how she talked to people about the blessing and even how she got 

people to do the 40-day separation condition as well as keep True Parents picture in their homes and work 

places. Their story and strong faith greatly inspired the members. 

 

Following the video testimony, members discussed in preparation for the up-coming flea market on 

Saturday, October 20th, where they will be blessing couples. Mrs. Mimi Morse shared her testimony and 

Rev. Doo encouraged members to take ownership of their Tribal Messiahship activities. Members also 

discussed about the idea of inviting newly blessed couples to a BBQ where they can be further educated 

about the blessing. 

 

 


